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PARISH ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

ALTAR FLOWERS – 2022 

A new flower chart has been posted for 2022. It is 

posted on the wall by the altar guild room. PLEASE 

NOTE – There is a slight price increase to $35.00 per 

arrangement. Please sign up and list the occasion for 

the flowers. Thank You! 

 

THANK YOU 

Members of BSLC, Thank you for the yummy cake, 

flowers, gift cards and prayer plaque. I enjoyed being 

your administrative assistant and for all the friendships 

I have made along the way! I hope I can be involved 

once again in other things. Love, Debbie Seutter 
 

 

SEMINARY BULLETIN BOARD 

Have you seen the new bulletin board in the narthex 

showcasing our seminarians? Addresses and prayer 

requests for Nathan Harkins, Jonah Schultz, and Josiah 

Schultz are on index cards for you to take with you. 

Please pray for them and write to them.  

 

 

TLC MEALS is looking for volunteers. Beautiful Savior 

members would prepare and deliver meals to fellow 

members in need following an illness, hospitalization, 

new baby, etc. You only volunteer your time when it is 

convenient for you. There is no commitment, but the 

meals are greatly appreciated by the families who 

receive them. To volunteer or for more info, contact 

Greg Koontz at gregory_koontz2004@yahoo.com  

 
 

THIS WEEK IN SUNDAY SCHOOL 

Jesus performs an amazing miracle in “A Resurrection 

Sign.” Mary and Martha’s brother, Lazarus, falls 

seriously ill. When word of his illness comes to Jesus, 

He delays two days, assuring His disciples the disease 

would not lead to death but to God’s glory. Despite 

death threats, Jesus reassures the disciples when 

deciding to return to Judea. They set out for Bethany, 

arriving four days after Lazarus is placed in the tomb. 

Jesus tells Martha that He is the resurrection and the 

life, as she boldly confesses, “I believe that You are the 

Christ, the Son of God” (John 11:27). Deeply moved by 

their grief, Jesus calls Lazarus back to life. 

WORSHIP RESOURCES 

Lectionary Images for January 30 

https://www.bslcks.org/wp-

content/uploads/2022/01/2022-01-30_lectionary-

images.pdf 

Children’s Worship Notes January 30 

https://www.bslcks.org/wp-
content/uploads/2022/01/2022-01-30_childrens-worship-
notes.pdf 
 
 

WOMEN’S MINISTRIES 
 

LWML - Lutheran Women in Mission 

LWML Zooms into 2022! Thirteen women were able to 

gather via Zoom this month to share in a wonderful 

Bible study titled "Setting Our Focus." It is one 

featured on pages 20-21 in the Winter issue of the 

Lutheran Woman's Quarterly.  Pick up your free copy 

in the narthex on the bookcase by the sanctuary. Or, 

you can click on this link to get a digital copy. Scroll 

down the page to Bible Studies.  

 

For February, we will be collecting microwave popcorn 

and pairing each individual package with a Valentine 

postcard/Bible verse for the youth living in the Olathe 

ReStart group home. And, we'll plan to meet via Zoom 

on Monday, February 21 at 6:30 a.m. Be thinking of 

ways you can help us host our district convention April 

22-24! The Friday Evening Opening Worship will be 

held here at Beautiful Savior - and we'll need 

volunteers to help with that. The convention will be at 

the DoubleTree by Hilton in Overland Park. Volunteers 

are needed Friday - Sunday at that location.  
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LWML Gifts of Love Ministry 

We want to keep our estate plans as simple as 

possible.  Just because you hear that someone else 

has a living trust, a charitable remainder trust, a donor 

advised fund, or an endowment doesn’t necessarily 

mean you have the same needs. You want a level of 

sophistication of gifting tools required by your 

situation.  Your LWML Gift Planning Counselor, Carol 

von Soosten, can help you begin surveying your 

situation and thinking about your goals. Would you 

like to hear about the process? Speak with Brad or 

Eden Keefe. Or,  contact Carol directly at contact Carol 

von Soosten at Carol.vonSoosten@lfnd.org     Phone: 

800-741-4138     lwmlgiftplan.org This service is free 

for LWML members and their families. 

 
 

MISSIONS 

THANK YOU for all the warm hats, gloves, socks, 

scarves that have been donated. The colder 

temperatures are here!! These items will be a blessing 

for those who need them. We will be able to share 

with our neighbors at the Fieldstone Apartments, local 

schools and shelters. If you would still like to buy any 

warm items, please place your donations in the large 

wooden box in the narthex. Thanks again. 

 

PIONEER TRAIL BACKSNACK PROGRAM UPDATE:  

Beautiful Savior is continuing to support the 45 

students who are signed up for the program this 2021-

22 school year.  Our contributions are some of the items 

that are given to the students to help provide 

nutritional food for over the weekend. Each month we 

need to provide these food items for each of the 45 

students: 

          2 boxes of cereal (size that will fit in backpack) 

          1 box of Breakfast Bars  (any size box with at 

           least a 4 count any type of granola bars. 

          1-4-pack fruit cups  (any larger count is fine) 

 
 

 

PRESCHOOL NEWS 
 

ENROLLMENT for the 2022-2023 school year is off 

to a great start!  Over 90+ children are already 

enrolled to join us again starting in August.  Five of 

our classes are already full, but we’ve still got room for 

more children of all ages to join us.  Contact Amy 

Schultz in the preschool office for more information or 

to set up a tour at preschool@bslcks.org or 913-780-

6889.  

NATIONAL LUTHERAN SCHOOLS WEEK 

National Lutheran Schools Week has been a full week 

of celebrating Christ in All Things here at BSLP!  The 

children were given a tour of our new building both 

inside and outside by project manager, Thomas 

Hawkins this week.  They made special art projects 

showing the life of Jesus and they brought in boxes of 

cereal, fruit cups, and granola bars for the Pioneer 

Trail Backsnack program.  On Friday our classes 

decorated cards for residents at Evergreen Nursing 

Home.  We thank God for our Lutheran School!  

 

January 30th
 

 
 

 
 

 

Visitors and Members - 

please register your 

attendance. 
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CALENDAR THIS WEEK 
Sunday, January 30th   

 8:00am – Worship w/ Comm. & live streamed 

 9:30am – Education Hour & Live streamed 

 10:45am – Worship w/Communion 

 1:00pm - Music Prep 

 3:00pm – Laudate Ringers until 3:45pm 

 4:00pm – Youth Choir until 4:45pm 

 5:00pm – Beata Handbells until 5:45pm 

 6:00pm – Evening worship w/ Communion (masks) 

 7:00pm – Scholarship recording  

Monday, January 31st   

 8:15am -  Preschool 

 12:15pm –Preschool 

 6:00pm – Saving Grace practice 

 7:00pm – Beautiful Moms in Christ until 9:00pm  

Tuesday, February 1st 

 8:15am - Preschool 

 9:00am – Organist Practice 

 12:15pm – Preschool 

 6:30pm – Board of Elders 

Wednesday, February 2nd   

 6:30am – Men’s Bible Study until 7:30am 

 8:15am - Preschool 

 9:00am – Organist Practice 

 12:15pm - Preschool 

6:00pm – Chimes Choir 

600pm- Confirmation 

6:00pm – Pre-Confirmation 

 6:30pm – Adult Handbells 

 7:30pm – Adult Choir until 8:30pm  

Thursday, February 3rd  

 8:15am - Preschool 

 12:15pm – Preschool 

 7:00pm – Women’s Bible Study 

Friday, February 4th   

 8:00am – Classical Conversations until 4:00pm 

 8:15 am – Preschool 

    ½ day preschool AM students only 

Saturday, February 5th   

 8:30am – Altar Guild Prep until 9:30am 

 1:30pm – 4H Happy Helpers until 4:00pm  

Sunday, February 6th  

 8:00am – Worship w/ communion with live stream 

 9:30am – Education Hour live & Streamed 

 10:45am – Worship w/ Communion 

 1:00pm – Music Prep 

 3:00pm – Laudate Ringers until 3:45pm 

 4:00pm – Youth Choir until 4:45pm 

 5:00pm – Beata Handbells until 5:45pm 

 6:00pm – Evening Worship w/ Communion (masks) 
  

 

Birthdays: 

Jan. 30 Jeanne Kanoy 

Jan. 31 Trevor Scheumann, Lauren Ada & Nicholas Theisen 

Feb. 1 Charlene Ludwig 

Feb. 2 Margaret Gardner 

Feb. 3 Ryan Brockschmidt 

Feb. 4 Brynlee Vogt, Jane Dieckhoff & Rick Hanebutt 

Feb. 5 Cole Otterstein 
 

Anniversaries 

Jan. 30 Jim & Nancy DeLaney 

Feb. 1 Sharon and Paul Kester 

Feb. 6 Ron & Karen Aerni 
 

 

Our Worship for 01-23-22 

8:00am 157 

10:45am 128 

Online 104 

Total 389 
 

Offerings                                                              $10,321 

Sunday school                                                                   $131 

 

Sunday School Attendance (in person)                      107 

Children                                                                          37 
 

Trusting Hearts                                                      $2,190 

Offerings do not include any Electronic Contributions. 
 

 

THE FAITHFUL CHILD  

OF GOD CANNOT HELP  

BUT USE ALL HE IS AND  

HAS TO GLORIFY GOD. 
 

“Let everything that has breath  

praise the Lord! Praise the Lord!”  

(Psalm 150:6). 
 
 

Stewardship Corner 

Stewardship is our response to what God has done for us in 

the life, death, and resurrection of Jesus.  Through faith, we 

acknowledge that God has redeemed us and reconciled us 

to Himself through Jesus.  Out of gratitude and thanksgiving 

for all of God’s love, grace, and mercy, we live lives as faithful 

stewards who glorify Him by using our time, talents, and 

money in His service.  Stewardship is our whole life response 

to God’s abundant grace in our lives.  The sainted T. A. 

Kantonen wrote, “The life of stewardship is nothing less than 

‘total devotion’ to the Christ Who is known as a real, living 

personal presence in the hearts of believers, a genuine loyalty 

that is expressed not in mere opinion or sentiment but in 

character and conduct.” 
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     THANK YOU to the 70 + outstanding  

     volunteers who showed up to help the  

     past two Saturdays! Join us Feb.5th   

     from 8am-noon for the next clean-up day!   

     Breakfast will be provided at 7:30 am! 

 


